
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        
          
 
 
 
 
 
            
 
 
 
 
             
 
 
 
       
 
 
 
 
 
     
       

WATERSIDE CATHOLIC PARISH 
Registered Charity No 246871 

Part of the New Forest Pastoral Area 
 

 

St. Michael’s Church (SM)  
6, Langdown Lawn, Hythe. SO45 5GR 
St. Bernard’s Church (SB)  
20a, Southbourne Avenue, Holbury. SO45 2NT 
 
 

Parish Priest: Rev. Fr. Rajesh Abraham 
Tel: 023 8084 3479 
Mr. Peter Mitchel (Chair PPC)  
Rev. Ian Tobin (Chair FC) Tel: 023 8089 7354 
Deacons in the Parish: Rev. Ian Tobin & Rev. Steve Bowler 
Safeguarding Representatives: Helen Kitson & Polly Read 
 
All correspondence to: 
Parish Office, Angel House, 6, Langdown Lawn,  
Hythe, Hants. SO45 5GR 
Tel: 023 8084 3479 (Regret no answer phone) 
e-mail: waterside@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk 
 
Office Hours:  Office unattended 
 

28th April – 5th May 
Year C 
 
2nd SUNDAY of EASTER 
Mass Times 
Sunday 09.00am Mass            St Bernards  
Patricia Conroy (Anniversary) 
 
 Sunday 11.00am St Michael 
For Carmel McClatchey  - good health  
 
Please pray for Fr Abraham on 3rd May – 
17th Ordination Anniversary  
 
 
Sunday 5th May at 11.00 May Mass at St 
Michaels the Baptism of Austin  
Robert Garforth Kidd 
 
 

WEEKDAY MASS TIMES 
2nd Week of Easter 
 

Monday 29th  April 
9.00 am at St Michaels 
 
Tuesday 30th April  
9.00 am St Michaels 
 
Wednesday 1st May 
9.00 am Mass at St Michaels 
 
Thursday 2nd May 
9.30 am at St Michaels 
 
Friday 3rd May 
9.30 am at St Michaels 
Fr Abraham’s 17th Ordination Anniversary 
Confessions available after Mass 
 
Saturday 4th May 
9.00 am at St Michaels 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Easter Offering 

Fr Abraham  thanks you for your generosity at 
Easter and for your prayers. 

CORNERSTONE Hythe United Reformed Church 
Women’s Guild 

Invites the Women’s Fellowiship, of the 
Waterside Catholic Parish to their 103rd 
Anniversay Service on Thursday 23rd May 2019 at 
2.30pm. 
 
The speaker will be Revd Ted Slade and the 
soloist is Sue Welland accompanied by Kirsty 
Purves. 
 
The Service will be followed by tea in the hall. 
 
If you would like to attend please give your name 
to Christine Olden – telephone 02380 848754 by 
14th May 2019 
 

Dear Friends, 

e-News is not being published this 
week because of the holiday, so I wish 
you well, here and now, over these 
next days. One of the great things this 
weekend is our new diocesan 
magazine Viva Voce (see inside) which 
you should receive in your parishes 
over the Easter weekend. It has “AR” 
(‘Augmented Reality’) as part of it, for 
which you will need to download the 
new diocesan App. AR is going to be 
great, especially for noticeboards! It’ll 
be possible to bring notices and 
newsletters to life by scanning over the 
page with the App and then video 
messages and other features will spring 
to life. We are, I believe, the first 
Diocese in Europe using this technology 
on this scale and it promises for us an 
exciting future! By the way, I hope you 
like Viva Voce. This edition is very 
much a pilot issue and Chris Smith, our 
Communications Director, is inviting 
your feedback as to what you would 
like. Meanwhile, have a blessed Easter. 
Let’s remember the Church in France in 
our prayers after the disastrous fire at 
Notre Dame. And please pray for me 
too. God bless you all. 

Plant Sale 
The plant sale will be held on May 4th 2019 with the 
usual assortment of flowers and vegetables plus the 
cake table, raffle etc. Refreshments available. 
This year we are including a family fun day with 
games and entertainment for the children.  
 
Mike Slipper and his Jazzmen will be playing on the 
day. Plant sale enquiries to Veronica, Tel: 023 8089 
7458 email ronnie@newfyhouse.me.uk 
Fun day enquiries to Gozia, Tel: 023 8024 3000 or 
07591036071 email gorzata5@poczta.onet.pl 
 
Raffle prizes urgently needed for Plant Sale Raffle 

First Holy Communion 
 
First Confessions will be on Friday 17th May at 6pm 
 
First Holy Communion will be on Sunday 19th May  

For Sacrament of the sick, or Holy Communion to 
the sick or housebound: contact Parish Office. 
 

Please keep in your prayers:  
Violetta Baddour, David Bazley, Philomena Breen, 
Christopher Browne, Marion Butler, Denise Calder, 
Fr. Vincent Convery, Kathryn Cox, Denny Croll, Oliver 
Cripps, Charles Swann, Finlay Drozd, Keith Ellison, 
Derek Faiers, Mervyn Francis, Dennis Freemantle, 
David Grennell, Amanda Gudge, Sally Herbert, Fiona 
Francis, Doreen Holman, Peggy Kirwan, Sarah 
Marshall, Pauline Moore, Anne O’Connor, Michelle 
Ripley, Joan Smith, Emmie Walker, Brian Weston, 
Mary & Lawrie Witchell, Brenda Atkinson, Iris Bolton, 
Magdalene Smith, Lisa Swanson, Joan Hopper, John 
Bowden, Sandra Leary, John Arnold, Christopher 
Browne, Tony McCoy, Raymond Smith-Brown, Philip 
Smith. Jean Mac 
 
Please could you advise  
if there are any changes  
to the above list,  
or If you know someone  
who would like to be added. 

 
Please keep in your prayers 
All those suffering in the world through hunger, 
disease, persecution and natural disaster, for all 
refugees and victims of modern slavery and human 
trafficking. The work of the New Evangelism across 
the diocese that we may all play our part in bringing 
people closer to Jesus Christ through His Church.  
 
 

The POPE Tweets @pontifex 
 

The martyrs of all times, with their fidelity to 

Christ, tell us that injustice does not have the last 

word: we can continue to hope in the risen Lord.  

# Easter 
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